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Engineers to Explain Ordnance Recovery: Latest Erie Cleanup May Last 5 – 6 Weeks

By Tom Henry, “The Blade”, Toledo, Ohio

The latest government plan for removing unexploded ordnance from the Lake Erie shoreline in Ottawa County will be discussed at a public information session Tuesday night.

The meeting will be from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. at the Carroll Township Hall, 11080 West Toussaint East Rd. 

The Army Corps of Engineers said its cleanup will begin Oct. 5 and last five to six weeks. 

Similar cleanups were done in 1992, 2002, and 2008. Areas targeted for cleanup were part of the former Erie Army Depot, which operated from 1918 to 1967. 

The depot was used decades ago for ordnance testing, which involved firing live and inert explosives into Lake Erie. Some remnants still wash up on beaches. 

About 60,000 of the 96,000 acres of land once used by the depot are believed to be contaminated by ordnance. Much of that land now is used by the Ohio National Guard's Camp Perry facility. 

Private beach area southeast of the Toussaint River will be part of the cleanup. It is owned by the Toussaint Shooting Club, the Erie Industrial Park, and the ARES Corp. 

Land northwest of the river is owned by FirstEnergy Corp.'s Davis-Besse nuclear plant. 

Unexploded ordnance comes from military use of weapons during live-fire training or testing. 

The former Erie Army Depot site is one of 9,600 nationwide being managed by the Corps under its formerly used defense sites program. 

The Corps said it will work with the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service and the Ohio Department of Natural Resources' natural areas and preserves division to minimize impact. The agencies will collaborate on how to work around sensitive historic and geological areas without disturbing plants or wildlife habitat. 

Unexploded ordnance experts will use hand-held detection devices to search the shoreline. Areas where ordnance is found will be excavated. 

Residents will not be allowed to get a close look at work activities because of safety issues. They are asked not to touch or attempt to move items they might find.
